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To: The Honorable Carlos A. Gimenez, Mayor, Miami-Dade County
From: Christopher Mazzella, Inspector General
Date: March 22, 2013

Subject: Receipt of 90-day Status Report and Case Close-out, Ref. 1G12-26,
OIG Final Report Re: Miami-Dade County Internal Services Department’s
Failure to Obtain Building Permits for Work Located in the City of Miami

The Office of the Inspector General received the Internal Services Department’s (ISD)
90-day status report on the above-captioned matter. (Attached) The OIG requested
this update when we issued our final report in December 2012. That final report
contained ISD’s action plan to address the deficiencies detected in our investigation of
two construction projects located within the City of Miami.

Upon review of ISD’s status report, we find that ISD’s recent actions are sufficient to
correct the permitting problems of the two projects identified in the report and to improve
departmental processes as it relates to future permit determinations. 1SD reports that it
has prepared internal documents summarizing permitting requirements, educated its
staff of Florida Building Code requirements, and modified its processes to ensure that
permitting decisions are made by appropriately qualified personnel.

Accordingly, the OIG considers this case closed.
Attachment

cc: Ed Marquez, Deputy Mayor
Lester Sola, Director, Internal Services Department
Charles Danger, Building Official, Miami-Dade County
Mariano Fernandez, Building Official, City of Miami
Charles Anderson, Commission Auditor
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